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Why is this being introduced?

Essex County Council previously had an agreement with Southend-

on-Sea Borough Council that allowed non-Southend residents to 

utilise Stock Road HWRC. However, Essex County Council have 

decided to terminate the agreement from the 1st April 2014. As 

a result non-Southend residents can no longer be given access to 

Southend-on-Sea Borough Council’s HWRCs after 31st March 2014.

Who will be affected by the change?

Anyone who does not reside in the Borough of Southend-on-Sea 

(i.e. they don’t pay Council Tax 

to Southend-on-Sea Borough 

Council) will be affected and 

can no longer use the HWRC 

sites. This will affect all Rochford 

District Council residents.

Where can I get more 
information or discuss this further?

Please contact Essex County Council on 0845 603 7625 or visit  

www.essex.gov.uk/recyclingcentres

From 1st April 2014 residents from outside the 
Borough of Southend-on-Sea will no longer 
be able to use Stock Road or Leigh-on-Sea 
Household Waste Recycling Centres (HWRCs).


